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March 29, 2023�


Dear Butler Catholic School Families:


We are grateful to assure you our students are safe and sound.  As you may be aware, there was a false report of a school shooting at one of our Diocesan high schools today.  This report mirrors similarly false reports made to schools throughout the state, causing many Pennsylvania schools to go into lockdown in an abundance of caution.  Be assured that multiple law enforcement agencies have thoroughly investigated these reports and found each to be false at this time.


Know that promptly upon learning of these threats, Butler Catholic School worked in cooperation with the authorities, the Diocesan Schools Office, and local districts to take immediate precautionary measures consistent with our school policies and procedures to ensure the safety and security of our school community, entering a modified lockdown mode.  Out of abundance of caution, we are canceling all afterschool activities including tonight’s 5/6th grade Science Fair today, March 29, 2023.  At this time, school will be in session tomorrow and activities will resume under heightened alert unless further information is provided.  We continue to monitor this situation closely and will keep you advised.


Please know that Butler Catholic School continues to take the safety and security of its school community very seriously.  We make every effort to provide an environment that fosters our students’ spiritual, academic, and personal growth.  We applaud the efforts of our students, faculty, staff, and local law enforcement who effectively implemented our safety procedures and made every effort to ensure the safety of our community. 


Threats to school communities are growing.  We strongly encourage students and their families to promptly report any concerns about the welfare of our school, include those of safety and security, to school administration.  Families should consider conversations about these threats at home, asking what they know, helping them understand plans are in place to protect them in all types of emergencies, explaining its normal to feel scared, and encouraging them to look for the helpers and leaders in case of emergency.  At the right time, children should likewise understand the severity of consequences for making such false reports.  After recent news and today’s lockdown, watch for signs of trauma in your child and contact us if you think your child needs support. 


Thank you for your time and attention to this important matter.  Butler Catholic School families are in my prayers.


Sincerely,





        Sister John Ann
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